Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 14th November 2016 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr’s. Willett (Chair), Coulson, Croucher, Field, Morford 
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Greenburgh, Cllr. Bennion, and Cllr. Oaksey 
3. Minutes of last meeting

      Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record

4. Declarations of interest – Cllr. Field re: PARK 
5. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated.
6. County Councillor’s report – Cllr. Burroughes was unable to attend but forwarded a report on
a) Early Years Foundation Stage – Profile Results 2016, good news as results continue to rise

b) New Greater Anglia Rail Franchise top issue at Suffolk Rail Conference.

c) Suffolk Record Office makes final short list – looking at how digital files are managed 

Copy of the full report to be placed on Rendham website.
There were several aspects the council would have liked to discuss with Cllr. Burroughes so held over till the next meeting.
· Cutting of verges/ cleaning road edges
· Loose chippings/no road markings
· Cutting of Hedges by farmers are they insured if hit by cars
· Fly Tipping

· Policing

· Bus services available to Rendham                                                             
7. District Councillor’s report –  Cllr. Poulter was not in attendance and no report sent                       
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.

b) Review Internal Auditor for 2017 – It was agreed that John Carrington had done an excellent job over the last few years. Clerk to enquire if he would be willing to do the internal audit next May.                                                                                            CS
c) Cheque authorisations for PC Insurance due in October of £293.43 which was higher than presented at last meeting due to increase in Insurance Premium. Authorisation also for SPLG membership of £30 and £18.50 for Poppy Wreath.                           CS                                                                                                               

d) Amenity Fund Bids -  None received 
e) Amenity Fund – Confirmation for The Street for Oct/November £39, £36 for Village Website costs and £1000 for church path repairs.                                                    CS
f) Update the Risk Assessment – To remain the same and agreed unanimously
g) Update the Asset Register – Correct and agreed unanimously
9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – All responded to                                                                                                                                                                          
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – Meadow Farm open studio, South View Vehicular access and Rendham Hall Camp site.
d) Decisions – Meadow View agreed, all others pending
10. Report 

a) Community Police – Clerk checked crime report for August and September, no crimes reported for Rendham.
b) Neighbourhood Watch - Nothing to report. 
c) VHMC – Cllr. Coulson reported that the Village Hall Management Committee had also contributed to the repair of the church path of £1000. They were delighted with the path especially as it made disabled access to the back door now very safe. The side rooms have also been painted. A meeting was held between RVHMC, PCC and the cafe owners to discuss the car parking. It was agreed that they would continue to work together and that currently there were no issues. PARK would continue to be used for special occasions such as wedding and funerals.
d) Highways and Footpaths – Nothing to report
e) SALC – Cllr. Morford unable to attend AGM.  Nothing to report.                              JM                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
f) Tree Warden – No report sent
g) PARK – Cllr. Field reported that SCDC had repaired the gate post and hinges and now it was possible to open the gate. Cllr. Field also reported that the ROSPA report had been carried out and which identified several areas for replacement or repair. There had been a meeting to discuss how this would be funded and Cllr. Field asked whether this could be funded by the Amenity fund. The cost was above the current funds so it was discussed where funding could be applied for, clerk to contact Playing Space, County and District Cllrs. to enquire if there were any funds available. The equipment was installed in November 2001 so has lasted well. Cllr Field was asked to send to the clerk details of costs for inclusion in requests                              CS/RF                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
h) Village Website – The Rendham website was successfully transferred to Community Action Suffolk on the 1st November, with no problems encountered.
11. Park Divestment – Clerk had circulated the costs received from Gayle Hart Asset Manager at SCDC. They only contained the costs of grass cutting and hedge cutting by NORSE, but nothing about the three year sliding costs suggested last time. Clerk to contact her again. Others areas to consider include cost of extra insurance and legal costs. Clerk to enquire whether we could continue to use NORSE, clerk also to enquire about insurance costs. It was decided to discuss the matter further at the January meeting once these extra costs where available.                   CS
12. Defibrillator – This had been discussed at the ACC committee on Monday 31st October. However, the ACC was aware from its stewardship of Community First Responder (CFR) funds that AEDs were very expensive (around the thousand pound mark) with the final cost  turning on whether or not VAT was recoverable – which depended on ownership of the AED. The AEDs held by the CFRs were part of a more extensive kit for responding to a wider degree of emergencies than heart attacks and the committee was not aware in the ten years the scheme had been operational of the CFR AEDs being used other than very infrequently. Against this back ground the committee concluded that while it would consider a formal request for support it would like it to be accompanied by a reassurance that these factors (cost, ownership, likely frequency of use etc) had been taken into account in a cost/benefit analysis of the proposal. Following discussion it was decided that use was likely to be infrequent at best and having CFR’s available who were well trained, to use them was the best course of action. It was proposed by Cllr. Coulson and seconded by Cllr. Field that the council does not proceed and it was agreed unanimously. However it was decided that the council should look into the possibility of running a basic First Aid course to be open to residents. Proposed by Cllr. Field and seconded by Cllr. Coulson. Cllr. Morford has contacts about First Aid courses and will enquire about running a course/costs.                                                                                                  JM                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
13. Rendham Green – Cllr. Morford has started clearance of the old dead blackthorn and will continue to do so when time permits.                                                                                       JM                                                                                                                       
14. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion not in attendance no report sent
15. Removal of BT payphone – The Council had received a letter from SCDC re: Removal of the BT Payphone in the village. Although no calls were made during the last year it was agreed to Object to the removal of the telephone box due to the concerns about mobile signal in the village and loss of another facility. If it is removed they offer the option to adopt the box for £1. It was agreed that no decision be taken to adopt the box until it was known whether the payphone will be retained. If the box is adopted there would be financial consequences such as maintenance and insurance. It also raises the question of what could it be used for.
16. Emergency Planning – It was agreed unanimously that the council did not have the resources for any major emergency and therefore decided not to go ahead with any plan.                                        
17. Matter arising from the September Parish Council meeting not listed – none
18. Any Other Business – none
19. Parish Council dates for 2016/17 Rendham Village Hall

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th January 2017
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	8th  May 2017
	7.00pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	8th May 2017
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th September 2017
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th November 2017
	7.30pm
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